Town of Seymour Parks Commission



COPY RECEIVED / J DATE: 3/05/11 TIME: 5/10/M TOWN CLERK'S OFFICE

Monthly Meeting - March 24, 2014

Members Present: Bob Lang, Mike Gargano, Bill Paecht,

Members Absent: John Poeta, Bill Sawicki

Guests; Bob Koskelowski, Jr., Dennis Rozum, Dawn Valeski

Meeting was called to order at 7:06 PM by Chairman, Bill Paecht

The February 24, 2014 minutes were approved. Motion by Mike, 2nd, Bob. All in favor.

Public Comment

None

Public Works Director Comments

Dennis distributed a list of projected expenses through June 30 There was much discussion about individual line items. Motion by Bob to have Dennis order paint from Pioneer, 2nd Mike. All in favor.

- Bids are going out for Sochrin's Pond playscape
- Additional lighting will be installed in the parking lots of the community center
- French Park renovations are just about complete

Public Works Chairman Comments

None

Parks Chairman Report

- Broad Street Park is now under Parks Dept. jurisdiction
- Any expenses incurred for the park will have to be approved by Parks
- Bolts at the skate park will have to be checked
- Any remaining playground equipment at LoPresti School will be dismantled
- Dawn secured 3 bids for portable toilets

• Bob reported on the condition of each baseball and softball field

Approval of Parks Applications

Field applications were approved for the following: Dawn Lallave- CP Pavilion, CT Hurricanes - SCC field, Katherine Atkins - CP Pavilion, Seymour Goal Club - Bungay Field, Seymour Fire Dept.- Bungay Field and Matthies Park.

Two applications were tabled until the next meeting.

Other Business

The CT Hurricanes and any other groups using the community center field will have to remain 25 feet away from the skate park.

The Chatfield Park bathrooms will be built by public works using matching grant funds for the materials.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:22 PM. Motion by Bob, 2nd, Mike. All in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob Lang Secretary, Parks Commission